

Town of East Greenwich

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL RECOGNIZING

Frederick (Jerry) Holmquist

WHEREAS, Jerry has served on the East Greenwich Board of Canvasser for over 42 years since February 1976, serving as Chairperson since 1993; and

WHEREAS, Jerry has been involved in over 50 Elections, 10 being Presidential Elections; and

WHEREAS, Jerry has participated in over 38 Annual Financial Town Meetings, including three years that the meeting ran over multiple nights; and

WHEREAS, Jerry has served under the direction of 6 Town Clerks with the assistance of several Canvassing clerks and many other Board members; and

WHEREAS, Jerry has attended countless meetings and training sessions, selected many poll workers, set up many polling locations, and prepared many budgets; and

WHEREAS, The Town of East Greenwich will miss his presence and participation during the elections and at the polling locations throughout town

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the East Greenwich Town Council wishes Frederick (Jerry) Holmquist the very best in his retirement from active public service and thanks him for the many hours of his service to the community. His knowledge and dedication have been a very valuable asset to the Town.

Attest the seal of the Town Council of the Town of East Greenwich this 30th day of May A.D. 2018.

Leigh A. Carney, CMC



Suzanne M. Cienki, President

me M. Culli

Sean M. Todd, Vice President

Andrew F. Deutsch, Councilor

Nino M. Granatiero, Councilor

Mark Schwage

Mark Schwager, Councilor